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2016 I/I Task Force Recommendations

Recommendation No. 3 of 8

• “Support efforts to secure funding for public 
and private I/I mitigation projects including 
State Bond and Clean Water Legacy 
Funds. Consider the provision of financial 
assistance through regional sources, such 
as a portion of the wastewater fee, to 
provide assistance to communities for 
private property I/I mitigation”
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2022 Private Property I/I Grant Task Force

Recommended Roster

# Community Name Title

1 Apple Valley Ron Hedberg Finance Director

2 Bloomington Scott Anderson Utilities Superintendent

3 Chanhassen Erik Henricksen Project Engineer

4 Columbia Heights Jim Hauth

Public Works 

Superintendent -

Utilities

5 Cottage Grove Jennifer Levitt City Administrator

6 Eagan Russ Matthys Public Works Director

7 Edina Chad Millner Engineering Director

8 Golden Valley RJ Kakach Assistant City Engineer

9 Lauderdale Heather Butkowski City Administrator

10 Minneapolis Angie Craft
Director of Surface 

Water and Sewers

# Community Name Title

11 Mound Eric Hoversten
City Manager/Director 

of Public Works

12 Newport Matt Yokiel
Public Works 

Superintendent

13 St. Anthony Shelly Rueckert Finance Director

14 St. Paul Bruce Elder Sewer Utility Manager

15 West St. Paul Eldon Rameaux I & I Inspector

16 White Bear 

Township
Dale Reed Public Works Director

17 Metro Cities Patricia Nauman Executive Director



3

M
e

t
r

o
p

o
lit

a
n

 
C

o
u

n
c

il

Task Force Timeline

Milestones

Date Milestone

November 2022 Chair Recommends Membership

January 2023 First Meeting of Private Property I/I (PPII) Task Force

April 2023 Final Task Force Recommendation Report

June 2023 PPII Grant Program Developed

August 2023 PPII Grant Program Approved by Council

September 2023 Public Hearing

October 2023 Public Outreach and Program Notification

January 2024 PPII Grant Applications Accepted
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Recommended Action

The Metropolitan Council approve the following 

recommendations for the roster for the Task Force 

addressing grant funding for private property inflow 

and infiltration (I/I) mitigation. The Task Force will 

design the grant program, discuss how to administer it 

equitably across the region, and discuss other ways to 

mitigate I/I from private property. Furthermore, that the 

proposed members be appointed with Council Member 

Wendy Wulff as Chair of the Task Force. Also, allow 

staff to identify replacements of roster members in the 

event a member(s) can no longer serve on the task 

force for unforeseen reasons. 
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Kyle Colvin

Manager, Wastewater Planning & Community Programs

Kyle.Colvin@metc.state.mn.us

651-602-1151

Emily Steinweg

Principal Engineer, Wastewater Planning & Community 

Programs

Emily.Steinweg@metc.state.mn.us

651-602-1516
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